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KILHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

Spring is slowly bringing the countryside to life, daffodils are  
coming into bloom and farmers are trying to get back into the 
fields.  With this in mind could we ask, that due to the roadside 
verges being very soft because of the wet conditions, you please 
allow enough road for agricultural vehicles to pass safely so they 
do not have to churn up the grass.  

BT are giving communities the opportunity to adopt phone boxes, 
as Kilham's phone box is Grade II listed and a visual part of the 
village, the Parish Council has taken the decision to adopt the 
box, looking to repurpose it at some time in the future. 

We continue to have discussions around speeding through the 
village and driving with consideration, the PC  is currently looking 
at a variety of proposals and funding opportunities.   

KILHAM VILLAGE LOTTERY 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 25th JANUARY 2025 

Draw Date: SATURDAY 22nd February 2025 

For anyone new wishing to have a number/s or if you require any further 

information or have any queries please contact Louise McKie on 01262 

421804 or Marie Sheader on 01262 420777 or email 

kilhamvl2017@gmail.com 

Numbers are 50p each per month and you can hold as many numbers as 

you wish.  

The next draw is on Saturday 29th March 2025. Please ensure you have 

paid either Marie or by Standing Order by this date otherwise unfortunate-

ly your number/s will not be put in the draw. 

1
ST

 PRIZE MR RICHARD ZERNY (428) £68.00 

2ND PRIZE MISS KATE COBBALD (383) £48.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MR JOE WEBSTER (152) £28.00 

1
ST

 PRIZE MRS AVRIL WHAPHAM (546) £69.00 

2
ND

 PRIZE MRS HELEN HOPE (179) £49.00 

3
RD

 PRIZE MISS KATE COBBALD (275) £29.00 

mailto:kilhamvl2017@gmail.com


NEWS FROM     

KILHAM SCHOOL 

Well done to the girls pic-

tured who represented 

the school at a girls only 

hockey tournament on 

Wednesday 12th Feb 

2025.    

The girls, many from years 

3 and 4 were competing against some Year 6 only teams from other schools. 

However this did not stop the girls from playing with enthusiasm and passion. 

Everyone at Kilham School is is proud of your hard work and team spirit  

Children in Class 4 at Kilham School took part in the exciting Supergrid Activity 

run by UKSTEM in conjunction with This STEM and business game allowed 

learners to step into the role of a Design Engineer, where they were tasked 

with creating their very own wind turbine to generate the most cost-effective 

electricity for their wind energy 

business and country.  

It was a fantastic day of teamwork, 

creativity, and learning, and the 

students had a brilliant time dis-

covering how they can be a part of 

the future of renewable energy!  



       KILHAM PLAYING  
   FIELDS ASSOCIATION 

    Updates: 

We would like to take this opportunity 
to say a  very big ‘thank you’ to a very 
valued member of our team, who has 
decided to take a step back from being 
a Trustee of KPFA.  Liz Harrison became 
part of the KPFA in November 2017 as a 
volunteer for bonfire night—since then 
she literally hasn't stopped working 
non-stop for the improvement and de-
velopment of our playing fields! 

Liz was heavily involved in the initial set
-up of many of our regular and popular
events including: Super Sunday 2018,
Kilham 10k 2019, Farmer Christmas
2021 and as you can see from our pho-
to—she was always the one that ended
up on the PA system and always with a
big smile!

Liz took on the role as Chair of the group in 2019 - 2022 and did a fantastic 
job of working to acquire funding for – Pump Track, Zip Wire, Shelter, Foot-
ball Posts, Bike Racks, 1km Track, and tree planting. 

She also along with her very supportive family (thank you Jeremy and 
Chloe) —was a key player in delivering many additional fundraising events 
including Duck Race,  Easter Bingo, Bonfire, Dance Nights on an annual ba-
sis.   

Thank you from the whole village for your amazing efforts to make Kilham 
Playing Fields what it is today—an amazing space for the whole village that 
just keeps getting better and better. 



To carry on with this good work at the moment we really need some 
help from somebody in the village who has some Health and Safety at 
Work experience and can give a couple of hours a month support to 
the work we do, with knowledge in that area. 

Future Events to look forward to: 

Easter Bingo— Thursday 17th April—see poster. 

Music Night—Big announcement in the next newsletter and on face-
book—you don’t want to miss this event!  

We are planning another car boot sale for the summer—dates to be 
arranged 

Field Update: 

We are pleased to announce that the basketball hoops are finished 
and already being used by lots of visitors to the court.   

And you will have noticed even more work going on at the park       
recently.  The base for the new shelter is ready and the new shelter 
will be installed hopefully in time for the Easter holidays. 

There are lots of plans at the moment for the future of the playing 
fields and how we can develop and enhance it even more going for-
ward now we have completed installing and refurbishing all the play 
equipment.  There were some amazing ideas at our last meeting, in-
cluding a sensory area, track all around the field for walking, quiet 
seating areas for reflection.  If you would like to be involved in how 
the playing fields continue to be a village wide facility—please come 
along to our next meeting and help us take these plans forward.  If you 
would just like to come along and volunteer at our village events 
please come along and say hello and meet the KPFA team.  

We meet the third Tuesday every month in the back room of the Star 

Our next meeting is April 15th at 7.00pm you will be very welcome. 

Thanks 

KPFA Committee 



 Kilham Village Hall upcoming events,  

in addition to our wide range of regular activities:

Dancercise - Following trial sessions in March, watch out for infor-
mation on Dancercise and Mini Dancercise classes at the village 
hall, just £6 per session.   

Spring Craft Fair – Saturday 12th April 10.00am-4.00pm.  A wide 
range of unique crafts and inspiring gifts, as well as refreshments 
with bacon butties and home-made cakes.  

May – Following a recent survey, we hope to start the classes run by 
East Riding of Yorkshire Council adult classes.  Please look out for 
posters as soon as these are confirmed. 

June 6th, Friday night Jazz.  A very cool Saxophone and piano 
duo from Scotland. This promises to be a great night with cabaret 
style entertainment.  Bring your own drinks.   Tickets £15, conces-
sions £12, available from bookingskilhamvillagehall@gmail.com or 
from Boyes Garage. 

Your help needed – The Village Hall committee has two key vacan-
cies; the Health & Safety Officer and the Caretaker.  These are not 
onerous roles but are integral to the smooth running of the hall and 
to ensure we are compliant with our statutory obligations.  The care-
taker role can be undertaken by a willing helper, but the H&S officer 
will be required to join the committee as a trustee.  Again, trustee-
ship is not onerous and all necessary support and information will be 
provided.  The indicative responsibilities are available to view on the 
notice board in the foyer of the Village Hall, or available 
from kilhamvillagehall@gmail.com.  You can also have an informal 
chat by phoning 07354 301119. 

We also have a small but important Happy to Help team, who are 
essential to our ability to host events for the community.  These indi-
viduals are not part of the committee and not expected to be availa-
ble all the time for all events, but to offer what time they can spare 
occasionally for serving teas, putting out tables and chairs etc.  If 
you can spare an hour or two on an ad hoc basis, please get in 
touch via the contact details above.  Thank you 

mailto:bookingskilhamvillagehall@gmail.com
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Kilham Gardening Club 

It's time to renew the annual membership, which runs from 1st April 
2025 to 31st March 2026.  The £30 full membership fee includes entry 
to the monthly meetings held September through to May at which mem-
bers enjoy complimentary refreshments, gardening magazines, seed 
swaps, listening to invited speakers, and joining in a range of activities 
and quizzes.   Over the summer months, your membership brings ex-
clusive opportunities for subsidised visits, invitations to other members' 
gardens, events and activities.  Come along to the 1st April meeting to 
pay for the full year and hear more about our upcoming activities.   

See us on Facebook https://www.facebook.com/share/19JQhUS2V/?
mibextid=wwXIfr  or email us 
on kilhamgardeningclub@hotmail.com   Not been to a meeting 
yet?  Non-members and guests welcome at £5 per meeting, deductible 
from the full year membership if you subsequently decide to join within 
the year. 

https://www.facebook.com/share/19JQhUS2V/?mibextid=wwXIfr
https://www.facebook.com/share/19JQhUS2V/?mibextid=wwXIfr
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The Federation Quiz in February was enjoyed by all.  
Congratulations to the winning team who now go on 
to the semi-final in the summer.  Catherine Rayner 
was our speaker in March and she gave an interest-
ing talk on sibling rivalry in the Bronte family.  

Several members joined the Federation Let’s Dance 
at Driffield Rugby Club and had taster sessions of 

various dance styles – Charleston, Burlesque and Bollywood.  It was 
very well attended and extremely entertaining. 

At the end of March was the Tech Roadshow where members could 
drop in with queries about their technical difficulties, WI related or not. 

The Federation Spring Meeting will be in April and the theme is Inspir-
ing Women.  We will be hearing about the Headscarf Revolutionaries 
from Hull and the afternoon speaker is Julie Waites, business woman, 
sailor, show jumper and inspiring woman! 

We meet on the second Tuesday of the month in the Village Hall at 7.15 
and are always happy to welcome visitors. 

Angela will be at The Star for lunch on the first Thursday of the month 
at noon if any ladies want to come along.  Even if you are not a WI 
member why not come and join us. 

The April meeting is a craft one including decorating a chocolate egg 
and in May we have Robert Chester talking about Sewerby Hall. 

If you have any questions, please email the secretary kilham-
wi@eastyorkshirewi.org.uk   
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Church services for April and May 2025 

April 

6th 11.00am Holy Communion 

13th 11.00am Wold Newton: Palm Sunday; Holy Communion 

(10.50am welcome to join procession from Anvil 
pub) 

17th 7.00pm Rudston: Maundy Thursday Holy Communion 

18th 2.00pm Good Friday: Meditation on the cross 

19th 8.00pm Rudston: Easter eve: Service of light 

20th 11.00am Easter Day: Holy Communion 

27th 11.00am Grindale: Holy Communion: Benefice churches     
together 

4.00pm All ages together service 

May 

4th 11.00am Holy Communion 

18th 11.00am Holy Communion 

25th 11.00am Boynton: Holy Communion: Benefice churches     
together 

4.00pm All ages together service 

‘Talking About Faith’: Every first Wednesday evening of the month at 
7pm at The Old Star Inn, Kilham. A friendly and warm welcome awaits 
those who might be interested in attending these informal evenings. A 
chance to chat about life and faith. For further information contact 
revglynowen@btinternet.com  

Every Tuesday at 10.30am, in church, at All Saints, Kilham, come and 
join in for a time of prayer and discussion over a cuppa and biscuits all 
welcome. 

We will continue to have a ‘Zoom’ service on the first and third Sundays 
of the month at 11am and weekly each Wednesday at 10am (contact 
revglynowen@btinternet.com for log-in details) 

ALL SAINTS CHURCH SERVICES 
AND EVENTS   01262 420313 

Churchwardens 
Sue Dawson 01377 259068 
Pam Barker 01262 420652 



All Saints cont. 

Dear Friends 

As we look forward to the spring coming upon us with warmer weather 
and lighter days, it is a good time to throw off the shackles of the cold 
dark nights and look forward to the better days ahead. In our faith com-
munity we are working our way through the reflective season of Lent, 
have you given anything up? Or are you, as one partitioner mentioned, 
going to use lent to do more for others? Whatever your decision it is a 
good time to reflect on our lives and think about what is important in 
them. With that in mind we are holding our usual lent gathering on Tues-
day in church from 10.30, it is very informal, with the bonus of soup and 
bread rolls afterwards, with a time to chat and catch up with each other.  

At the end of lent comes the most important celebration of the Christian 
calendar, Easter. It is a time for all Christians to remember Christ’s death 
but then on Easter Sunday to celebrate his rising. It is around this event 
that our faith is founded, and I do hope you will join us for our Sunday 
celebration.  

Finally, at All Saint’s Kilham we love being part the village community. To 
this end we would like to invite you to join our 4pm service on the 4th 
Sunday of each month to grow this side of a caring community. We will 
be going on walks and engaging in various outdoor events, so please 
keep an eye out for what is going on. All are welcome whether of any 
faith or none. Let us be a community that is outward looking caring for all 
those in our village community. 

Rev Steve Cox 

Kilham Baby and Toddler Group 

Calling all Mums, Dads & Carers, 

We have a fantastic, fun-filled morning for babies and toddlers at the 
village hall in Kilham every Wednesday morning from 09.30am to 
11.15am during term-time. Why not come along and meet up with 
other parents and carers. Have a coffee, while you and your child make 
lots of new friends. For more information, please call Katie Russell. 
07875049777 







Christie Private Client Limited 

A SERVICE BASED IN KILHAM 

wills - powers of attorney - and more 

who we are 

With a wealth of experience our principal Geoff Christie is a retired solicitor who has 

spent many years working in the areas in which we specialise. He will discuss your 

requirements and then help you to put your affairs in order. 

We are happy to visit clients locally and can also work safely & remotely by phone, 

post, email, or video conferencing. Our fees are competitive and our service 

comprehensive. We have clients across the UK and beyond. 

how we can help you 

• WILLS

• LASTING POWERS OF ATTORNEY (please ask for our free client guide)

• DEPUTYSHIP APPLICATIONS (please ask for our free client guide)

• PROBATE

• ESTATE ADMINISTRATION

• ELDERLY CLIENT ISSUES

• INHERITANCE TAX PLANNING

• TRUSTS

We are qualified and regulated members of the Institute of Professional Willwriters 

and are fully insured to protect our clients interests. 

01262 421815 
office@christieprivateclient.co.uk 

www.christieprivateclient.co.uk 

Registered in England company number 06933676 – registered office at Box Cottage, East Street, Kilham, Driffield YO25 4SG 

Director & Company Secretary – E G P Christie B.A. (Hons.), Solicitor (non-practising) 






